Town Meeting
April 6, 2016

The meeting was called to order my First Sclectman George Temple (FSGT) at 7:00PM.
Town Clerk Margaret A West read the call and return of posting. Joanne Pelton moved to
nominate Dave Yish as moderator, seconded. There being no other nominations,
Moderator Yish read the eligibility to vote at a Town Meeting.

Amy Cote moved, second:

ITEM 1 Shall the Town of Oxford approve $64,795.95, to be taken from the General
Fund Balance, for the equipment involved with Oxford High School Track
and Field; as approved by the Board of Selectmen on 1/20/16 and the Board of
Finance on 2/22/16?

First Selectman Temple asked if there was a committee member here to explain, Amy
Cote commented that this was a Board of Education request. It is needed to bring the
Track and Field up to standards so we can have a home track meet. The Oxford Track
Coach commented on the need for the project. Selectman Johnson explained that she is in
support of this for the children of Oxford.

There being no other comments or questions the Moderator called for a vote.
Motion Carried: Unanimous

Amy Cote moved Item 2, seconded:

ITEM 2 Shall the Town of Oxford approve $30,000.00, to be taken from the General
Fund Balance, to fix the drainage problem at the bleachers at Wolverine Field;
as approved by the Board of Selectmen on 1/20/16 and the Board of Finance
on 2/22/167

FSGT explained that this project is not to exceed $30,000 and will not cost that much, he
will be using Public Works as much as possible. .

Amy Cote explained that there are 2 engineer opinions on how to fix the gap that is

forming between the upper and lower bleachers. There being no other comments or
questions the Moderator called for a vote on the Item.

Motion Carried: Unanimous



| | Amy Cote moved Item 3 seconded:

ITEM 3 Shall the Town of Oxford approve $63,000.00, to be taken from the General
Fund Balance, to complete Phase 2 of the Oxford High School Diamond
Project; as approved by the Board of Selectmen on 2/3/16 and the Board of
| Finance on 2/22/167

James Mchaud: 12 Sunrise Dr explained that he was the Chairman of the Committee and
these projects are to continue to make the fields save and secure.

FSGT thanked the Committee for their work and explained that this is phase 2 of the
project to make these fields safe and secure.

There being no other comments or questions the Moderator called for a vote.

Motion Carried: Unanimous
Jeff Haney moved to adjourn, seconded:

Meeting adjourned at 7:11PM

Oxford Town Clerk



